
    

 

 
 
 
 
 
Committee Members:  
  X Traver, Susan – Chairperson  
  X Kelley, Ross  
  X Van Voorhis, Ken  
  X Pendergraft, Lauren (Telephonically) 
  X Sumner, Nick  
  Gilman, Greta (Absent Excused) 
  X  Mumm, Candace – Council Liaison 

Also present: 
Park Board: 
Randy Cameron, 
 
 
Parks Staff: 
Leroy Eadie  
Mark Buening 
Garrett Jones 
Al Vorderbrueggen 
Jon Moog 
Jason Conley 
Fianna Dickson 
Carl Strong 

Lori Harvey 
Garrett Jones 
Tony Madunich 
 
 
Guest(s): 
Hal McGathery  
 

 

 

 

Summary 

• Witter Pool Deck Repair Contract with Cameron-Reilly, LLC for $404,321 was approved 
unanimously. 

• Mark Buening, the new Budget Finance Director for Parks and Recreation, was introduced. 
• Proposed 2017 Park and Recreation Budget was discussed at length including proposed 

positions that may be added and removed.   
• Susan Traver explained that each Committee will do an action item to the Finance Committee; 

not an action item out of Committee going directly to Park Board.  The 2017 Budget will come 
directly from Finance Committee to the Park Board. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is October 11, 2016, at 3:00 p.m. in City Hall Conference 
Room 2B 

 

 

Special Meeting of the Spokane Park Board 
Finance Committee Minutes 

Tuesday, September 6, 2016, 3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
City Hall Conference Room 2B 

808 W. Spokane Falls Blvd., Spokane, Washington 
Mark Buening – Budget Finance Director 

 



 

MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Chairperson, Susan Traver. Introductions were 
made.  
 
Action Items:  
1. Approve Witter Pool Deck Repair Contract with Cameron-Reilly, LLC for $404,321 – Carl Strong 

started the conversation by explaining the Cameron-Reilly, LLC was the only respondent from the 
solicitation process.  If approved by the Finance Committee, work would start on September 20th 
and expected to be complete within 30 days.  The Recreation Committee has already approved up 
to $51,200 for the project management; testing and surveying to make sure it’s done correctly.  Mr. 
Strong gave a history of how the decking has sunk over the past several years and although 
remediation has been done, the big pipes that are part of the return system have moved so much 
that something must be done or Witter Pool won’t be opening.  The plan includes digging down as 
much as12 feet on the east side of the pool, reset all the large pipes, backfilling with a CDF 
controlled density fill then replacing the deck and electrical.  Leroy Eadie stated that we’re still 
working with our Legal team on how we may recover some of this. 
 
Susan Traver pointed out that the excess fund balance shows where we have $400,000 set aside 
and already approved.  This was already an anticipated expense and we have it covered in our 
budget for this year. 
 

Ken Van Voorhis motioned to recommend to the Park Board for approval of the contract in the amount 
of $404,321 for Witter Pool Deck Repair from Cameron-Reilly, LLC. 
Seconded by Ross Kelley 
Motion passed unanimously 
  
Discussion Items:  
1. Proposed 2017 Park and Recreation Budget – Ms. Traver briefed the Committee and Staff that due 

to the staff shortage in Parks, she had asked Leroy Eadie to extend this out another month so that 
we will now go through the second-third draft run of the 2017 Budget for the overall Park Fund. Next 
month this will also go to the Committees where they will look at it and do an action item to the 
Finance Committee next month.  In the October meeting, the Finance Committee will vote whether 
to forward the 2017 Park and Recreation Budget to the Spokane Park Board Committee.  We will 
be looking at the overall budget with good information and fairly detailed.   
Mr. Eadie first introduced Mark Buening, the new Budget Finance Director for Parks and Recreation, 
then continued by reviewing the 2017 Parks and Recreation Draft Budget; Positions added and 
removed.  This year Parks Planning was pulled out of Park Operations and made it its own section 
in Administration.  Strategically, Parks Planning, under Garrett Jones leadership, would be looking 
at everything we’re doing in Parks and Recreation as well as now overseeing the RFP 
Redevelopment Project.  In the 2017 Budget, we want to solidify that in our budget structure with 
appropriate positions.  None of the proposed added or deleted positions are exempt positions.  Mr. 
Eadie continued by explaining what the responsibility would be for each additional position and how 
it would benefit Parks and Recreation.  We currently have 82 FTEs (full time employees) and in 
2017 we are proposing 85 FTEs but with decreased temp/seasonal positions and funding and prior 
to any positions being eliminated.  The Committee discussed job descriptions being provided. 
Mr. Eadie continued by reviewing and breaking down the various preliminary 2017 budgets 
beginning with the overall Parks Fund.  The total 1400 Parks fund is budgeted for $5.6 million in 
revenue and $13.3 million in net transfers; and total fund operating expenditures are budgeted at 



$16.1 million and $2.0 million in capital transfers resulting in a net gain in fund balance of $774,854.  
The various Program budgets were described as follows:  The Administration 2017 budget reflects 
a total of $15.7 million of revenue and transfers in and a total of $7.5 million in expenditures and 
capital transfers for a net of $8.2 million.  Recreation is budgeted at $1.5 million in revenue with 
budgeted expenditures at $3.2 million and overall program expenditures exceeding program 
revenues by $1.7 million.  Riverfront Park is budgeted at $1.0 million in revenue with budgeted 
expenditures at $1.6 million and overall program expenditures exceeding program revenues by $.6 
million.  There was some discussion that Riverfront Park negate the $105,000 that is scheduled to 
go into the Fleet Replacement Fund.  Park Operations is budgeted for $190,000 in revenues and 
budgeted expenditures at $4.6 million and overall program expenditures exceeding program 
revenues by $4.5 million.  Urban Forestry is budgeted for $120,000 in revenues and transfers, and 
budgeted expenditures at $756,489 and overall program expenditures exceeding program revenues 
by $636,489.  The Golf Fund is budgeted for $3.7 million in revenues and transfers, and budgeted 
expenditures at $3.6 million with a projected net gain in fund balance of $62,165. Mr. Eadie 
expressed that there may be additional tweaks for next month but shouldn’t be dramatically different 
than what has been shown today.   
 
Susan Traver explained that each Committee will do an action item to the Finance Committee; not 
an action item out of Committee going directly to Park Board.  The 2017 Budget will come directly 
from Finance Committee to the Park Board. 
 

Standing Report Items:  
1. August Financial Report – Not Available 
2. Information Technology Project Plan Update – No updates given. 
 
Contract Items from Other Committees: These items were not discussed.  
1. Approval Project Management and Testing Contract of $51,200 for Witter Pool Deck Project 
2. Howard Street Bridge South Supplemental Contract #5 ($70,749) 
3. Loof Carrousel Utility MOU ($275,000) 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:40 p.m.  
The next regularly scheduled meeting is October 11, 2016, at 3:00 p.m. in City Hall Conference Room 
2B. 




















